
 Newsletter   

 Friday 4th July 2025 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Two Boats School 

 
Hello Everyone, 

It has certainly been a busy week for all our students 

with end of year assessments. This is no doubt a 

stressful time for them but it is an important part of 

school life. There are only three weeks left of this 

school year and will end with some fun and enriching 

activities for all students. Do look out for letters 

informing you of this with a run-down of what students 

will be doing. Our Year 10 cohort has just one more 

week of school and then they leave us for their two-

week work experience placements. Thank you to all the 

employing organisations for supporting this 

programme, we are truly grateful and know that it does 

involve your teams going above and beyond.  

End of year reports will be out next week for all our 

students.  

On Wednesday 9th July we will have our transition day 

where the Year 6 students get to spend the day in the 

Secondary school as a taster for what is to come for 

them in September. After lunch all primary students 

will get the opportunity to move up also and join their 

new class and teacher. I am sure that all the students 

will have a great day.  

This week our youngest students had a visit to the RAF 

Met Office, read on for more details. 

Our annual end of year awards assembly will be held 

on Friday 11th July at 1.30pm. You should have been 

contacted if your child is to receive an award; however 

the assembly is open to all parents. We look forward to 

seeing many of you there. 

House Points 

Our house cup was again awarded to Elliots! Great job 

Elliots! 

Our stars of the week were Amber and Zoe in Primary 

and Cohen in Secondary. Congratulations to all three 

students! 

  

That’s it for now! 

Tania Maggott 
Head Teacher 
 
Visit to the Met Office 

As part of our Science topic on ‘The Weather’, the 

Reception children were fortunate to visit the Met 

Office at the Airhead to learn about the weather here 

on Ascension Island.  

Unfortunately for us, it was raining on our visit, so we 

couldn’t go outside and have a go at the activities Sarah 

had planned for us.  However, she showed us around 

the office and talked about the monitors that were 

used to measure the Ascension weather. We saw how 

much rain was forecast for the rest of the day and 

night. Sarah also showed us that the next day was going 

to be sunny…and it was! We saw that there were 

thunderstorms in the UK and that St. Helena was 

having very cold weather!  

Thank you to the RAF and Sarah for allowing our trip to 

happen. We had a lovely time! 
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Hello from Year 3/4 

Last half term, Year 3 and 4 focused on Ancient Rome and looked 
at different aspects of this topic. They have shown great 

understanding and produced some beautiful pieces of work. 

For holiday homework, the children were tasked with making a model or 
creating a piece of writing of their choice to depict the Ancient Rome. 

Thank you to all the students and parents, who took the time and 
creativity to make them, they are AMAZING! 
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Creations of Roman shields. 

The Colosseum in Rome 


